TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING

MAY 5, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Tomlinson, Martel and Windiate

Absent:  None

Others:  Ditlow

Audience:  One

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS FOR THE BOARD TO WORK ON ITEMS 2A, B AND C ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WIHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1. The meeting convened at 5:30 PM with no citizen commentary.
2. Items for Discussion:

A.  Hardship Request:  After review of the Policy provided by the EMS director, with minor revisions, the Motion by Tomlinson to adopt the EMS Financial Hardship Determination Waiver and Policy as revised, with the provision the EMS director notifies the Board via his Monthly Report of any hardships granted was seconded and passed 5-0.  This policy will be included in the EMS and Township Policy manual.
B. Training Expense for New Employees:  After discussion of the cost of training expenses and the difficulty in finding and hiring trained employees, the Motion by Tomlinson to establish an MFR-EIT classification for Torch Lake Township residents which will specify payment of tuition and minimum wage rate for time in class only, was seconded and passed 4-1.

C.  Policy 4 - Financial.  This item was postponed until the next Special Meeting in June.
D.  Paving of Farrell Road:  After discussing the pros and cons of paving Farrell Road earlier than planned, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve the request from Antrim County Road Commission for chip and seal of the Township’s portion of Farrell Road, not to exceed a cost of $15, 684 was seconded and passed 5-0.

3. Township Board Commentary:  Schultz asked whether she should get bids for spraying (for bugs) for the Township hall.  The response was “yes”.  Martel commented on the lack of affordable housing in the township and mentioned the Planning Commission’s work on Village Zoning.
4. Citizen Commentary:  From the audience, Dan Lidster addressed the Board regarding the Forgotten Veterans Memorial Fund.  Before the committee can move any further, they need Board approval for the location of the memorial.  Because of the urgency of the issue, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve the request of the Forgotten Veteran’s Memorial Fund for approximate location for the memorial in Lakeview cemetery as shown in the sketch submitted on 5-5-11 was seconded and passed 5-0.
5. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Township Board.

Kathy S. Windiate

Clerk

